



APPENDIX 1.
Minutes of a meeting of the Grants Sub-Committee of Newbury Town Council held 
at  7.30 pm on Monday 7 February 2022 in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Newbury.

Present: Councillors Gary Norman, Chairman, Martin Colston, Billy Drummond, and 

David Marsh.

In Attendance: Hugh Peacocke, Chief Executive Officer

1. Apologies for absence
Councillor Olivia Lewis and Martha Vickers.
2. Declarations of interest and dispensations
The Chief Executive Officer declared that Councillors David Marsh and Billy Drummond are members of West Berkshire Council and that they have a general dispensation to discuss any matters relating to the business of that Council.

Councillor Martin Colston declared an interest as a Trustee of Greenham Trust
3. Minutes
Proposed: Councillor Martin Colston

Seconded: Councillor David Marsh

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting of the Grants Sub-Committee held on                                       22 November 2021 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairperson.

4. Questions and petitions from members of the public
There were none.

5. Members’ questions and petitions

There were none.
6. Award of Climate Change Grant Aid

Members noted the recommendations for Grant Aid  received from the Council’s Climate Emergency Working Group.
1. ARK project – the CCWG was minded to approve this application on the basis that it fitted with the Council’s overall Climate Change message and the need to encourage Biodiversity as part of the mitigation to carbon generation. The applicant has  applied via the Good Exchange to obtain added value (The Good Exchange Ref 19338 ).  
The CCWG recommend the £1,000 Grant application alongside Greenham Trust match funding. The funding should have a requirement for ARK to report Annually on progress of the project and in respect of those areas within NTC Control. 
2. Newbury Resource Centre – the CCWG was minded to recommend approval for the £900 application SUBJECT TO the applicant providing some data as to the energy/ carbon saving that might be generated by this requirement and an explanation of how the end product (shredded cardboard) would be used (composted/ recycled again ) .  This should be produced annually and submitted to the Council.
3. West Berks Sustainable Community project – The CCWG was minded recommending for approval the application of £800 as a contribution to setting up a web site for educating, learning & disseminating of information on sustainability and particularly sustainable plastics.  The CCWG would encourage this also being a “Green Directory” for the sharing of information, good practice, contact details for interested parties to share same.

In recommending the Grant the CCWG also suggest that the Project Team submit action plan with timelines indicating how the website will be built and managed and when it will become live.
4. Community Matters – The CCWG having discussed this request are minded recommending approval for the request for a Grant of £1,900 to support a new initiative around reuse & recycling. The idea of being able to repair and reuse items rather than dispose is welcome and as a volunteer project has Community benefit. The Council is already supporting the Lending Library and other project initiated by Community Matters, all of which have been well managed.

The CCWG would recommend approval subject to annual feedback from the Project on volume of material recycled, repaired and redistributed and that this project should not seek commercial gain above covering costs.
Proposed: Councillor Martin Colston

Seconded: Councillor Billy Drummond

Resolved: That the above projects be awarded grant aid from the Council’s funds for Climate Change Grant Aid, in accordance with the recommendations of the Climate Emergency Working Group
There being no further business the Chairperson declared the meeting closed at 7.45 pm.
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